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City of Red Wing Policy on Candidate Background Checks
(July 14, 2006, Red Wing, Minn.) – Recently, there have been media stories which have created misconceptions about the City of Red Wing’s practices in accepting affidavits of candidacy from individuals who wish to file for public office. These misconceptions have been based on inaccurate information. The purpose of this news release is to clarify these practices and prevent further reports based on inaccurate information.

The City of Red Wing does not run credit checks on candidates, nor does the City require that candidates consent to credit checks. The City does not refuse affidavits of candidacy, nor does the City intend to refuse to place an individual on the ballot, for any reason other than the proper execution of the affidavit of candidacy and related filing documents. The City does not require candidates to sign consents for background checks as a prerequisite for filing.
The City does ask candidates to sign a consent to run a criminal background check for the sole purpose of determining whether the candidate has a felony conviction, without the restoration of civil rights, and is therefore ineligible to run for office. However, even if a candidate opts not to sign the consent form, the City accepts the affidavit of candidacy and places the candidate on the ballot. The City of Red Wing has never instituted policies or practices which prevent an individual from filing for election to public office.
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